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Watton Town Council Grant to Citizens Advice Watton Office:  Update Report 
 
Further to the grant from Watton Town Council November 18 for Citizens Advice Watton Office, the 
following information is provided: 
 
The grant has contributed to the running costs of the Watton office, however more specifically to help pay 
volunteer adviser travel expenses.  In addition to the generalist advice offered at the Watton office, clients 
can also access specialist debt and benefit advice and if clients are facing a crisis then they can be referred 
to the ‘Help Through Crisis’ project which also covers the Watton area. 
 
The ‘Dashboard’ report below shows client numbers, issues, age, gender, ethnicity and health for the time 
period November 18 to date.  The headline details are below: 
 

• Number of individual clients helped November 18 to date: 196 – Please note many clients visit more 
than once however are only counted once in the time period. 

 

• Number of client issues addressed: 480 issues 
 

• Type of issues facing clients:  Debt is the most common issue facing clients, followed by benefits 
issues. 

 
With regard to volunteer travel expenses for the period November 18 to date, these amount to £511.00 
 
 
Additional information  
Citizens Advice (NCA) and Citizens Advice Mid Norfolk (CAMN) are delighted to announce that they have 
formally merged to form a single charitable organisation. 
 
The merger took place 08 March 2019 and has created a Norfolk based charity that will help increasing 
numbers of people to deal positively with the many challenges they face. 
 
The combined organisation will continue to provide quality, accredited advice and information from all the 
locations previously offered by the two organisations. 
 
 

 
Report prepared by Lesley Penny 8th April 2019 
Meeting attendance by Don Saunders 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


